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A Message from Admin

Dear HES Families,

As the holiday season approaches, we know students, staff, and families are
filled with excitement and joy for the upcoming winter break. This time of year brings a
special kind of magic, and we are thrilled to share it with the Hammond Community.
We have many fun activities planned for students in the next few weeks.

We understand that the holiday season can bring changes to routines and expectations
at home, with many activities and celebrations taking place. However, it is crucial to
maintain consistent routines to ensure that our school days remain successful and
productive.

At school, our dedicated teachers will continue to provide engaging and meaningful
instruction right up until the last day before break! We encourage you to ensure that
your children attend school regularly, so they can fully benefit from the learning
opportunities.

As an additional reminder, students will continue to have recess outdoors, even in the
cold winter months. Please make sure that your child comes dressed prepared with a



jacket or coat. If you are in need of support, please reach out to our school counselors
or administrators.

Thank you for your ongoing partnership in your child’s education. Your support is
invaluable, and we feel blessed to be a part of such a wonderful community!

Heather Moraff, Principal

Nykia Mapson, Assistant Principal

Upcoming CogAT Testing for 3rd grade
This year, the Howard County Public School System will be administering the Cognitive
Abilities Test (CogAT) to all students in grade 3 during the Dec. 4-20 testing window.
The CogAT is a group-administered abilities test that measures students’ reasoning
abilities, which they develop through in-school and out-of-school experiences. It is not
designed to test a student’s academic achievement, but their potential.

The test is made of three batteries – Verbal, Quantitative, and Nonverbal. Each battery
takes approximately 30 minutes to complete. The CogAT helps educators understand a
student’s cognitive strengths and weaknesses and assists with adapting instruction to
meet the needs and abilities of each student.

The third grade team will administer testing on December 4th, 5th, and 6th. Makeups
will be provided during the testing window. No special preparation is required. Just
send your child to school ready to learn as you do daily.

The Gifted and Talented Education Program will use the data from the CogAT as one
criterion for placement into fourth grade Gifted/Talented mathematics classes.
Students’ individual scores will be reported to parents in late February/early March.

Hour of Code

The Hour of Code is returning to HES! We are preparing for the official Hour of Code
which begins on Monday, December 9th, but we have been prepping with introducing
students to a variety of coding activities. This will be the 10th year that HES is
participating in the Hour of Code!



During technology classes, all students in grades K-5 will participate in computer
science activities December 9th-20th. These activities introduce students to basic
computer programming skills and help to develop problem-solving skills, algorithmic
thinking, pattern recognition, and persistence.

Click here for more information on HOUR OF CODE.

Mrs. Koerber, Ms. Sterner and Mrs. Davis
HES Technology and MediaTeachers

Parking Concerns

As we continue to prioritize the safety and well-being of our students, we would like to
address an important matter regarding parking in our neighborhood and community.

It has come to our attention that some vehicles continue to park in spaces reserved for
residents, as well as in crosswalks and other areas that are unsafe for students walking to
and from school. These practices not only inconvenience our neighbors, but also pose
significant safety risks for our children.

To ensure the safety of all students, we kindly ask that you refrain from parking in reserved
spaces, crosswalks, and any other areas that may obstruct the safe passage of students. It
is crucial that we all work together to maintain a safe environment for our children as they
travel to and from school.

Please be aware that if these parking issues persist, neighbors and community members
may be compelled to contact local authorities to enforce parking regulations. Thank you for
your understanding, collaboration, and partnership in making sure our students have safe
walking routes to and from school. Your support is greatly appreciated.

A Note from Music

Orchestra and Band Winter Concerts - DATE CHANGE

Our Hammond ES Orchestra and Band Winter Concerts will take place on Monday,
January 13 in the Hammond MS Gym. More information will be shared in the next few
weeks. Please contact Mrs. Jacobs (Orchestra) or Mr. Obrigewitch (Band) with any
questions.

Chorus at Hammond

https://hourofcode.com/files/hoc-one-pager.pdf


Our 4th and 5th grade chorus students have started working with our two music
teachers, Mr. Burrows and Mrs. Sanders. We have over 90 students singing in chorus
this year! We are excited to hear them sing in our two upcoming concerts. We will
share the concerts with the Hammond Middle School choruses. Save the date for our
Winter Concert at Hammond High School on Wednesday, December 18 at 7pm.

Attention 5th Grade: Carson Scholarship Fund

The Carson Scholars Fund awards $1,000 college scholarships to students in grades
4 through 11 who excel academically and are dedicated to serving their communities.
Students must attend an accredited K-12 school in the United States.

Hammond Elementary School would like to nominate a 5th grade student. Please see
the linked information: Carson Scholars Program Nomination Information.

The Carson Scholars Fund is looking for students in grades 4th - 11th with a minimum
of a 3.75 GPA and display humanitarianism through community service.
If your child would like to be considered, he or she should write a brief essay about the
importance of academics and how he/she is involved in community service
organizations and/or projects. Essays are due Tuesday, December 3, 2024.
Essays can be submitted to Mrs. Monti electronically via Google Documents or in
person (handwritten or typed).

Hammond's Talent Show Is Back!

The deadline to register to be in the talent show is December 19th. Please read below
for the details, rules, and guidelines. **Please note that we are not having in person act
reviews this year, and only video submissions.** Register here at this link:
https://bit.ly/HESStalent

https://carsonscholars.org/nomination-tips-and-essay-questions/
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2FHESStalent&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7C46980fb771244016d2af08dcf7b8a203%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638657619599787144%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BKCc%2Bn62%2BNmi5%2FOc8ljt%2BDRrn5vOHV1ihAMO8Get7UY%3D&reserved=0




Young Authors’ Contest

The Howard County Literacy Association invites students in grades 1-5 to submit their
original poems and/or short stories to the annual writing contest called The Young
Authors' Contest.

Click here to view the slides describing the contest rules: Contest Slides All entries
must be submitted as a Word document. In addition, all entries must have a completed
YAC Cover Sheet sent as a PDF. Click here to make a copy: Cover Sheet

Submissions may be emailed to Paula Stehle at paula_stehle@hcpss.org and
Elizabeth Kluh at elizabeth_kluh@hcpss.org by December 20, 2024. Contact Mrs.
Stehle and Mrs. Kluh with any questions. All Young Authors’ Contest information can
be found on the HCLA website. Howard County Literacy Association welcomes
parents as members. Visit the HCLA Welcome Page for information about joining.

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fpresentation%2Fd%2F1eTXH6FPGG4DEd54mUJ6rpqM2GSmDCY15z4d5zfhWnLk%2Fedit%23slide%3Did.p1&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cc4d9baf886cc47062f6508dcdb272bf7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638626208496320072%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=b%2FX6xuLe25rWZZg2sfYVtnBQ5H4kZvyX4x3UmYSUy4Y%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fdocument%2Fd%2F1jXd8qMoMFCT05Azxq-eb7YfDB072nRy8%2Fcopy&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cc4d9baf886cc47062f6508dcdb272bf7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638626208496341708%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MfBLp%2FkAiXaLmQX9tEoSZi79CxzpNsyPi46NNebf5KE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fhocoreads.weebly.com%2Fyoung-authors-contest.html&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cc4d9baf886cc47062f6508dcdb272bf7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638626208496357597%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cZrboLWgVI6coyQz74XwnvpxGz9g%2FxVwQN9TIAIiI%2Bs%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fhocoreads.weebly.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7CLisa_Castaneda%40hcpss.org%7Cc4d9baf886cc47062f6508dcdb272bf7%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C638626208496373211%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LTrdHCrY1T4cDi5t%2FMl4ggigagcxAaQdSDkVekAE8uY%3D&reserved=0


Skate Party

https://hes-pta.givebacks.com/store/items/1144521



Outdoor Recess and Weather Conditions

Cold weather has arrived!!! We wanted to remind you that students will still be going
outside for recess each day. Please make sure you send your child to school with warm
clothes. All clothing needs to be labeled with your child's name. Below you will find the
HCPSS criteria we consider when having outdoor activities.

• Temperature and humidity
• Wind chill
• Heat index and air quality
• Age of students
• Length of time outdoors
• Adequacy of the children’s clothing
• Condition of the playground
• Falling precipitation (more than a sprinkle or mist)
• Thunder and lightning

Generally, it is assumed that students will be outside for recess, physical education, or
any other outdoor activity when the temperature combined with the wind chill is not less
than 20 degrees Fahrenheit or the heat index is less than 95.

Future PTA Meetings
January 14th All begin at 7:15
March 11th
May 13th

Important Dates

12/4-12/6 Grade 3 Cogat Testing

12/17 Schoolwide Gingerbread Houses

12/18 Hearing & Vision Rescreening

12/18 Chorus Concert HES & HMS at HaHS

12/23-1/1 Schools closed

https://hcpss.instructure.com/courses/9348/calendar_events/6488361


1/2/2025 School reopens

1/13 Orchestra and Band Winter Concerts at HMS gym

1/14 PTA Meeting at 7:15pm


